

Springside Residents' Association 406, 917 85 Street SW, Box 142 • Calgary, AB T3H 5Z9

Website: www.springsideresidents.com Email: info@springsideresidents.com

December 1, 2017

## Important Notice Regarding the Future of the Springside Residents' Association

On November 13, 2017, the Association held its 2017 Annual General Meeting. All residents were invited and encouraged to attend. During the presentation, questions were raised by the members in attendance primarily pertaining to that of the financial statements and proposed bylaws. After much discussion, a motion was made to expel the entire Springside Residents' Association Board of Directors. A vote was held and the motion passed by a show of hands as well as by proxies submitted.

The members remaining organized themselves and a vote took place that determined Tom Dickey would be the interim President for the Association and Michael Schlueter the interim Treasurer.

A Special Meeting has been scheduled for **Wednesday**, **January 31**, **2018** at **7:30pm** at Amica at Aspen Woods, which is on the corner of 85<sup>th</sup> Street and Aspenshire Drive SW. Please save this date in your calendar as this meeting is your best opportunity to ensure your voice is being heard on matters impacting your community. It's important you attend and show your support for the Association.

The Association is responsible for the general upkeep of green spaces and maintaining landscaping enhancements throughout the community of Springside – this includes all the flower and shrub beds, entrances features, maintenance of the community-facing side of the stucco fence as well as the addition of holiday décor placed in the community. Since its inception in 2004, the Association has been driven by dedicated volunteers who represent the residents in making sure our community always looks its best.

However, at this moment, the Association is without a dedicated team of volunteers. The primary purpose of the January 31<sup>st</sup> meeting will be to put a new board of directors in place. Nominations are now being accepted for people interested in putting their own name forward or that of someone they know in the community who would be well-suited for this type of volunteer opportunity. **Nominations will be accepted any time before the meeting** (please send an email to <a href="mailto:info@springsideresidents.com">info@springsideresidents.com</a>) as well as at the meeting. All nominees will then have an opportunity to introduce themselves to the membership before a vote to elect a new board takes place.

We hope all residents will attend the upcoming Special Meeting and ensure their voice is being heard.

Sincerely,

The Springside Residents' Association Interim Board of Directors

Note: Please find a copy of the November 13<sup>th</sup> AGM meeting minutes enclosed.

Visit our website at www.springsideresidents.com for more information